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Site Report – Chignik Bay – January, 2022 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Stephanie Canning, Head teacher  

 
Outstanding Activities and Events 
We hosted a Christmas program that included traditional songs and dances from the Alutiiq Culture. 
Personnel  
We are still operating with one teacher and no real sub pool. Thankfully our cook has returned to us. The 
aides we do have really stepped up to try and help the school succeed. We are looking forward to having a 
tutor join us. 
Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress 
Most students are progressing exponentially throughout their studies, their MAP scores are indications of 
this.  
Technology Progress 
Currently waiting on IT to transfer a student's broken laptop to a working one. 
Facility Update 
Waiting on parts for our boiler. School is currently operating on one boiler because the other has a pretty 
big leak; maintenance is dealing with the problem. 
LSAC Activity 
We have not had an LSAC since November due to power outages and bad storms. November was the last 
LSAC but those minutes have not been approved since we have not had a more recent meeting. 
Volunteer Report 
Hanna Sholl helped us tremendously with our Christmas Program and we can’t thank her enough. 
Additionally, many community members stepped up to help decorate and supply goods for our annual 
Christmas celebration.  
Professional Development 
I just finished my fall semester for my masters program and will be transitioning into the spring semester 
this week. Additionally, I will be finishing up an earthquake course this week. Classified employees have 
taken interest in taking the drivers license preparation course and now that the holiday season has settled 
down, literacy classes.  
Pupil Attendance 
For the most part students are attending school daily. We have been shut down due to Covid and problems 
with quarantines but other than that all my students are in school every day.  
Student and Staff Safety 
As mentioned above, we have been closed due to covid and will proceed with opening cautiously.  
Subsistence Calendar 
Our families enjoy the calendar. 
Other 
 
The photos below are from our holiday program. 
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